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February 3, 1986

Ms. Anne Kelly

The White House

Room 190

1600 Pennsylvania Avenue
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Anne:

I want to express my sincere appreciation for our meeting in Washington
last week. Both Phil and I were encouraged to see the obvious interest which
you and Fred Ryan showed with regard to our agenda and requests. Thank you
for what you have already done, and for your continued attention to those
items which are important to Eureka College and to The President.

Based on your encouragement, we are beginning our planning for a White
House reception for the Reagan Scholars and major donors this spring. Please
let us know as soon as you have a potential date or dates for this event. We
understood that it would be possible to have sufficient lead time so that we
may make the best use of this with the commitment of donors.

I appreciate your willingness to explore again with Mrs. Reagan's staff
the invitation from our Board of Trustees for her to come to the campus to
receive an honorary degree. As I indicated, it is clear to us that this would
mean a great deal to The President, and I know it is something that the Trustees
want to do. We remain ready to work with her schedule as long as the date is
within our academic year. We are obviously not in a position to cover all of
the expenses of staff support, etc. We would hope that this could be arranged
on some appropriate official function for the First Lady.

I will appreciate your continued input as to the appropriate time for
scheduling the Chicago event. Based on our preliminary conversations, it did
not appear that this spring would be good for The President. Unless a date co
be confirmed quickly, that would not be good for our planning either. We are
therefore looking toward either next fall or spring (1987) as a more likely
occasion. The spring of 1987 could be publicized around the theme of The
President's 55th anniversary of his graduation. In the meantime, we will be
moving to build a greater source of strength in the Chicago area for this
event.
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The clarification of The President's desires regarding a museum at Eureka
College is important to us. It is our understanding that he plans to send
personal items to the college at the completion of his term of office for
appropriate handling and display. If our understanding is correct, we need for

we need an indication of the [

L t
to accommodate and display these ltemsS appropriately, and thlS wlll take con=-
siderable planning on our part to have a facility prepared. I will appreciate
anything you can do to help us with this clarification in the near future.

Attached to this letter is a personal letter to The President, including
my best wishes for his birthday. Thank you for your willingness to see that he

gets this.

I appreciate all you are doing. I will look forward to hearing from you.

George” A. Hearne
President

GAH: jmc

Enclosure



February 3, 1986

Ms. Anne Kelly

Room 190

The White House

1600 Pennsylvania Avenue
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Anne:

It was a real pleasure having the opportunity to meet you in person.
We appreciate very much the preparatory work you did in leading up to
the visit with Fred Ryan. We are very encouraged by the results of the
meeting.

In past years we have not always received such a warm welcome by
staff. I think this resulted in everyone having a more difficult time.
We value the positive, yet straightforward, approach that you and Fred
took to our meeting. We will attempt to always respond in-kind., We
realize the time pressures on each of you and especially on The President.
Our only concern is to have your assistance in completing this Program
which we believe is important to President Reagan and which will be an
important legacy for his presidency.

As you requested, T have enclosed a list of those top prospects which
we believe a presidential visit could help in moving to larger gifts. All
of these individuals have made gifts to the Ronald W. Reagan Scholarshij
If you see an opportunity develop for a meeting between The President and
any of these individuals, we would appreciate being alerted.

Again, we appreciate very much all your help. T will look forward to
seeing you again.

Best' regards,

C

Philip J. Palin
Director

PJP/rc

Enclosure









February 19, 386

Ms. Anne Kelly

Room 190

The White House

1600 Pennsylvania Avenue
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Anne:

Enclosed are the two most recent memoranda which were mailed to the
Ronald W. Reagan Scholarships' Board of Visitors. These are developed
every eight to ten weeks.

We will include you on this mailing list. The Board memoranda may
help keep you updated on some of our activities and plans. You will note
that we expect to hold the next Board meeting in conjunction with The
White House reception this spring.

Thank you for your help.

Director

PJP/rc

Enclosures
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the Trustees for lunch, and reported on activities and items of interest to
che students. It is an ambitious and eager student body, vitally involved in
their educational experience at the college.

The men's and women's basketball teams stand at the top of the conference.
The men's team is having an exceptional year with a record of 19-3. We
should easily make the NAIA regional playoffs, and, for the first time, may
rank high enough to begin them at home. Coach David Darnall celebrated his
200th victory at Eureka College earlier this season in a career that spans
11 1/2 seasons.

Enrollment. When we opened last Fall, we had an enrollment of 446 students.
Facing the need to grow, we began immediately to build enrollment prospects
for the coming year by giving strong attention to the quality of the program
and services available at the college, and to new efforts at marketing and
recruiting. We advertised broadly the advantages of our Second Term (October
Term) which offers a unique opportunity for students who did not enroll in
the fall to begin their study without waiting until second semester. The
response was gratifying, and it also led to increased new student enrollment
for the January Term. That, plus a positive mood on campus, built a much
stronger enrollment for Term Three than has been true in past vears. We

are greatly encouraged by this progress which is a part of the optimism

we all share as we look to next Fall.

The other part is the outlook for next year's freshman class. Applications
are significantly ahead of last year. We anticipate an entering class of 170
or more students, an increase of 207 over this past year.

I am pleased to announce that Dr. Larry Lesick has joined our staff as Director
of Admissions as of February 1. Dr. Lesick has experience in sales and in
admissions activity, having served three years as Associate Director of
Admissions at Alma College in Michigan. He is also committed to private higher
education. He is an honors graduate of Ohio Wesleyan College and holds both

the Masters and Ph.D. degrees from Vanderbilt University. He brings an unusual
combination of talent and strength to this position, and has already demonstrated
his readiness to lead us in this area.

This move enabled Phil Palin to return to full-time direction of the Reagan
Scholarship Program. He has divided his time between that program and the
admissions effort over the last year and a half. It is good for us now to
hav  full-tir direction in both programs.

Gifts. This will be another record year for gifts to the college. At this time,
we project total gift receipts exceeding $1,750,000. Last year's record was
approximately $1,500,000. Though Eureka's achievement is exceptional when
compared to other colleges of our size, our need for additional gifts remains
very critical today and in the future.
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In early, January, we received combined gifts from Mr. H.J. Casey and his sister,
Marguerite Casey, to the Reagan Scholarship Program totaling $500,000. I visited
with the Caseys in November and asked them to consider endowing a Reagan Scholar-
ship in each of their names. (A gift of $200,000 is required to permanently
endow one Reagan Scholar.) I am happy to report that, with their gifts, we now
have four of the twenty annual scholarships fully endowed, and pledges will
account for three more. We need to underwri:te the remaining 13 scholarships

with the next two years.

The Budget. With careful monitoring by the Business Manager and the individuals

in charge of departmental budgets, expenses for 1985~86 are within budget. Tuition
revenue is above projections. The ultimate success of the budget year rests on
gift income between now and June 30. Although total gifts are significantly ahead
of a year ago, much of that is designated for endowment or capital purposes.

Annual gifts that are unrestricted, or those restricted for current operations,

are critical if we are to meet the remaining revenue projections.

This year our budget calls for 39% of the educational and general expenses to

be met through annual gifts. As we plan for the future, this expectation is much
too high, both because it is extremely difficult to project and sustain, and
because it diverts gifts away from vitally needed capital projects and endowment
growth. Therefore, we must continue to increase the percentage of those expenses
that are met by tuition. This will be done through growth in enrollment and
adjustment in fees. Both of those factors are projected in next year's budget.

Our endowment, particularly for scholarships, must also grow to help us increase
enrollment. Resources must be available to help those students who want to attend
Eureka make that a possibility even when their family is not able to meet our costs.

Estates in Process., Within the next two years, there are nine estates that will
be settled with Eureka College as a beneficiary, with amounts ranging from
$1,000 to close to $1,500,000. Some of these are directed toward endowment,
which will greatly enhance annual endowment income particularly for scholarship
purposes. Others will be used for debt retirement. We have made significant
progress in reducing the debt incurred as a result of deficit operations prior
to the 1984-85 year. It is gratifying to know that that progress will continue
through these commitments.

Unfortunately, along with the good news of the estates, comes the sad news of the
death of some close and longtime friends of the college. Mabel Dingeldine of

I

1n her area recelve all OI her estate IOr the purpose OI establlsnlng enaowed
scholarships.

Ruth Beck, a graduate of Eureka and a four term member of the Board of Trustees,
died recently in Tennessee. She has included the college for one-half of her estate.

We will m: these good friends, but appreciate their devotion to Eureka during
their lifetime and in theit final decisions.












April 4, 1986

Ms. : Kelly
The White House
Room 190

1600 Pennsylvania Avenue
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Anne:

There are a couple of small matters on which I hope we might receive
your help. The first relates to the upcoming birthday of Mr. Israel Hebert.
Mr. Hebert will be ninety years old on April 15. Would it be possible for
a letter of congratulations to be sent from The President to Mr. Hebert?
Attached is our recommendation regarding the letter of congratulations.

Also attached to this correspondence is a White House photograph of
The President. This was taken on his last visit to Eureka. We would
like to reproduce this photograph for fundraising purposes. It is our
understanding that since it is an official White House photograph that
we cannot easily arrange for reproduction. Would The White House photographers'’
-office be able to provide a negative? We are going to reproduce at least one
hundred of these photographs. If there is a cost associated with receiving
the negative, please let me know.

Thank you for your attention to these matters. We are continuing
preparations for the possible mid-May reception. Please let me know if
we can do anymore on that score.

Best regards,

C e Q@%

Philip J. Palin
Director

PJP/rc
Attachments

Dictated by Mr. Palin and signed in his absence.
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